## SPECIAL MESSAGE FROM THE COUNCIL

The Congregation Council met on Tuesday, December 28 and unanimously voted to accept the joyful recommendation from the Seekers, guided by the Holy Spirit, for a call of the senior pastor. There will be a special congregation meeting for voting members on Sunday, January 16 at 12:15 pm to vote whether to call this new senior pastor as recommended by the Seekers and council. More information will be forthcoming after our candidate informs their current church of the possible call to Desert Hills Lutheran Church. Please mark your calendars for this special meeting.

If you have any questions about your voting status at Desert Hills Lutheran Church, please contact Mary McNichols by email (mcnichols@dhlc.org) or by phone 520 648-1633.